Fox Valley Workforce Development Board Inc.

Economic Development Committee

September 8, 2009
Approved Meeting Minutes
Members Present:  Mr. Thiel, Ms. Welch, Mr. Bartz, Mr. Toshner, Ms. Nieforth, Mr. Hipke, Ms. Hale, Mr. DiPietro, Ms. Miller, Mr. Resick, Ms. Homan, Mr. Kelly, Mr. Hernke, Mr. Kleman
Members Absent:  Mr. Wheeler, Ms. Hicks-Sorensen, Mr. Schultz
Others Present:  Ms. Meyer
Approval of May 14, 2009 Minutes:  Mr. Bartz made a motion to approve the May 14th, 2009 minutes.  Ms. Homan second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.  
Dislocated Worker Activity Update:  Ms. Welch noted there are currently 1400 people enrolled in services, and at least 325 more are being enrolled this week.  FVWDB will be going after an additional $1 million for training to add case management staff.  While DWD staff is taking their required furlough days, the FVWDB job centers are still staffed during those times but all state services are not available.

Currently, there are 331 dislocations for the current program year (beginning July 1, 2009); and 3417 reported layoffs for PY 08.   

Recovery Zone Bonds:  Mr. Bartz gave a brief synopsis on the recovery zone bond opportunity. For further information, visit the state's web site -http://www.recovery.wisconsin.gov/, Search under "Housing" for the Recovery Zone Economic Development Bond program and under "Miscellaneous" for the Recovery Zone Facility Bond program. There are two bonds available, an economic development bond and a facility bond (lent to private sector businesses for capital projects).  The Economic development bond can be used for job training and educational programs.  Mr. Bartz believes it is a good package and it appears to provide some flexibility that other similar programs have not offered.  Each county needs to apply and fill out information to get the area declared a recovery zone to be able to move forward.  
Green Jobs and Workforce Development:  Mr. Resick distributed a handout overview on Green Jobs and Workforce Development, including a definition: “Green jobs involve some task associated with improving the environment, including reducing carbon emission and creating and/or using energy more efficiently.”  Mr. Resick would like this committee to support “green” jobs across the industry sectors as presented and asks the committee to think about putting funds towards training individuals in these sectors as relevant to the FVWDB’s already established goals.


Mr. Hernke mentioned a Community Energy Pilot partnership between Focus on Energy, CUB, and WPS which is starting soon in Brillion.  The group is looking for energy advocate individuals to promote energy awareness/conservation in the Brillion area.  He will provide further information to Ms. Welch.  
American Reinvestment and Recovery Act (ARRA) Update:  70% of adult and dislocated worker money is being spent on training.  Basic computer skills training is a very large need and the FVWDB is working with local technical colleges, libraries, and other areas to provide access and training.  40% of dislocated worker funds and 15% of adult funds were lost this program year, so while the ARRA funds are a good amount, it is offsetting some of the local programming losses.  70% of youth ARRA funds need to be spent by the end of September 2009; the other 30% can be used to provide services/wages to out of school youth continuing in the program.  

An Opportunity grant was recently received by the FVWDB.  If anyone knows of an employer or employee who is under-skilled in their job and is at 200% of poverty, there are $1000 grants available to assist with a class or two in order to increase skill levels.  Please contact Ms. Welch if you have a referral.

Identification of New Industry Sectors:  Previously discussed in the meeting.  Ms. Welch reminded the committee of the five areas of concentration for the FVWDB:  healthcare, construction, agriculture, call/business centers, and alternative energy.
Development of Small Business Support Group:  Please let Ms. Welch know if there are any small businesses who may wish to participate.  Due to the overwhelming and busy summer with the youth program, staff have been able to work on the project to date, but will have a draft plan done by the next quarterly meeting.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hernke made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Kleman second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 12:50 p.m.
Other Business:  None.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch

